

## Notice to Competitors

### N°22

---

**To:** All Challengers in the 36<sup>th</sup> America's Cup

**CC:** Defender

**Subject:** NZ Government announcement of lockdown and Postponement of Races 5 & 6 of the PRADA Cup

**Date:** 15<sup>th</sup> February 2021

---

Dear Challengers,

Following the press statement made by the America's Cup Event Ltd (ACE) yesterday and which reads:

*"As a result of the Government announcement of a Level 3 lockdown in Auckland, initially for 72 hours, the next scheduled race day has been postponed and the event will not be open to the public during this time.*

*America's Cup Event Ltd will be working with the Authorities and relevant agencies over the next few days to work through the ongoing ramifications."*

COR and the Regatta Director formally advise that races 5 & 6 of the PRADA Cup cannot take place on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> February 2021.

As per the Racing Schedule of the 36<sup>th</sup> America's Cup Challenger Selection Series' Notice of Race and Conditions, the next possible race day is Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> February.

We will promptly communicate to the Challengers any further information received from the Authorities.

On Behalf of COR  
Matteo Plazzi

Regatta Director  
Iain Murray

With the approval of the Defender  
ACE ltd  
Russell Green